Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Annual Report 2014

Well it is that time of year again when I have to write my annual report.

I am pleased to say that the Village Hall is now being used a lot more, we have the 

Remote Control car club that has flourished and meets fortnightly, also Remote Control Trucks which meet on a regular basis, along with the Women’s Institute, Special Educations Services, Gillingham Stockmen, a Tuesday Bridge Club which is hoped to become a general games afternoon, a Circuit training session on Monday nights and the Parish Council. 
We are also getting a name for Children’s parties, we let them use the Disco lights and some of the Youth club equipment, this is proving to be popular with the children. 
This has been an expensive year so our bank balance is down.

Whilst doing the refurbishment on the windows, doors, partition, loft insulation and gable end, it was discovered that the gable end wall insulation was past its best and needed replacing, as we had already got the Grant money we had to pay for the insulation and installation from our own funds at the cost of £648.00, besides that the boiler needed major work on it and two radiators had to be replaced along with the outside car park light.
The Defibrillator is still on going, an electric and asbestos seuvey had to be carried out, we are now waiting for the reports to know if the defibrillator will go ahead.
It is with regret that we may lose the Youth Club, due to ill health I can no longer run it, adverts have been put out to see if any one will take it over, if we get no response it will have to close and the equipment distributed to other charitable clubs.
The rubbish bins; as they were going to charge us for collection they have been returned to South Norfolk Council.  We only had two of the smallest bins not even as big as a general house bin and it was decided that they would go.
At the end of the financial year 31 march 2014 our accounts stand as;

Account one (general running cost) £1,775.74

Account Two (maintenance) £2,576.71 But £973.65 was returned to the Construction fund as the refurbishment came in under budget, leaving us just £1,603.60.
Total funds stand at £3,379.34 on 31.03.2014.

